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NVDO's 60th anniversary 
 

On behalf of the EFNMS, I would like to congratulate NVDO for its 60th anniversary! The links of 
EFNMS with NVDO are close from the very first moment, as NVDO was one of the five founding 
members of EFNMS.  

 

NVDO organized in Rotterdam, during April 2023, one of the most successful, among their 26 
editions, EuroMaintenance conferences. Special congratulations should be given for this to Ellen 
Den Broeder for the inspiration and coordination of the activities and to Ian van den Brink for the 
significant contribution in all demanding EuroMaintenance activities. 

 

In parallel, NVDO is one of the most active members of EFNMS in all its activities. This is proved by 
the Chairmanship of Jan Skoker in the Training committee and his many initiatives, by the active 
participation of Giel Jurgens in the Asset Management and his Vice-Chairmanship, by the active 
participation of Ellen Den Broeder and the numerous development of Safety material, by the  
significant contribution of Jan Teun Koningen in the EFNMS BoK development (soon, the first 
version will be published), and for the initiative of Giel Jurgens to form a team working on the 
Sustainability and Maintenance. 

 

The NVDO spirit to support the development and growth of EFNMS has also to be highlighted. Its 
continuous willingness to support all the EuroMaintenance conferences and all EFNMS activities is 
remarkable, many thanks on behalf of EFNMS. 

 

Concluding, NVDO has proven that is not only one of the most active members of EFNMS within 
their own country, but also in the European level. Obviously, special mention should be made to 
Ellen Den Broeder for the excellent coordination of all NVDO works.  

 

Sincerely yours, 

 
Cosmas Vamvalis 

EFNMS Chairman 


